
COVID 19 reopening protocols for using 
outdoor/outdoor learning  

 
  
Outdoor areas available for use  

 Each learning bubble has been allocated a space for use at break times, lunch times and for any 
outdoor learning.   They must remain in this area at all times. 

 The following areas will not be available for use by any bubble throughout their time in school:  
 Outdoor wooden play equipment – this will be taped off with barrier tape.  
 Stage area  

 
Break times and Lunchtimes:  

 Bubbles have been allocated specific times for their break time in order to minimise the number 
of children outside at any one time.   

 Each bubble can choose an appropriate time for when to be outdoors. Outdoor learning is 
encouraged although weather conditions must be considered.  

 Children will have had sun cream applied at home. If parents feel that further applications are 
required during the day, they should teach their child how to do this. A staff member can 
support from a distance. Children should bring sun hats.  

 
Toys/outdoor play equipment:  

 Children will be encouraged to play games that do not involve contact or sharing of equipment.  
 
Toilets/handwashing: 
• Children may only use their dedicated set of toilets during a break time, entering the building 

through a specific door to avoid corridors as much as possible.   Toilets will be monitored by an 
adult at break times. 

 Children and staff must wash their hands immediately when entering the building.  
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